
Safer travel to Jersey
Before you begin travelling

Positive COVID-19 test result

You’re required to complete an online registration  
form before departure, giving your personal details.
This includes a declaration of health, countries that 
you have visited before arrival, whether you have any 
symptoms of COVID-19, have been diagnosed with 
COVID-19 before arrival, or have been in close contact 
with an infected individual.

If you test positive, you will receive a phone call 
with your result and guidance on the support 
available from the Contact Tracing Team. You’ll 
be notified in writing that your exemption from 
self-isolation has been withdrawn and will be 
instructed to self-isolate.
You will be required to provide information to 
the Contact Tracing Team about who you have 
come into close contact with in the days prior to 
receiving your test result.
Non-Jersey residents who are required to self-
isolate and do not have access to a suitable 
location where they can do so should raise this 
when they receive their positive result, or should 
contact the helpline at the earliest opportunity on  
+44 (0) 1534 445566.

Waiting for your results
You can expect to receive your test result within 48 hours (we are 
working towards reducing this to 12 hours or less). You are not 
required to self-isolate while waiting for test results but are asked to:
•	 limit the time you spend away from your residence or visitor 

accommodation
•	 limit social contact during this time and strictly adhere to Jersey’s 

physical distancing of 1 metre
•	 avoid public transport when possible 
•	 avoid indoor gatherings, including bars and restaurants,  

if at all possible

Negative PCR test

Self-isolation

Negative COVID-19 
test result

If you provide documentary 
evidence of a negative PCR 
test result, conducted in your 
jurisdiction of departure, you 
will not need to self-isolate 
or be tested upon arrival in 
Jersey. This test must have 
been taken within the 72  
hours before arrival in Jersey.

If you do not agree to testing on arrival you 
will be required to self-isolate for 14 days 
after arriving in Jersey unless exempted  
from doing so. 
All information on self-isolation requirements 
is available on the Gov.je website. All 
passengers are reminded that failure to self-
isolate when required is a criminal offence 
punishable by a fine of up to £1,000.

You will receive a text message 
informing you of your negative 
status. 
After this you can enjoy your 
stay, but are expected to 
continue following all current 
Public Health guidance. 
A text messaging service will 
be used to stay in touch with 
you, and you should report any 
new symptoms during your stay. 
If you develop symptoms you 
will receive a phone call and be 
asked to have a second test.

Wash your  
hands

Avoid touching your 
eyes, nose or mouth

Clean and disinfect 
objects and surfaces

When in public,  
wear a mask

Catch your 
cough or sneeze

Testing on arrival
(exempt from self-isolation)
Testing will be provided on arrival at 
Jersey International Airport and St 
Helier Harbour, Elizabeth Terminal. 
This procedure will involve a swab 
being taken from the back of your 
throat and nose.

Protect 
yourself 
and  
others:

Enjoy your 
stay!

Find out more go to gov.je/jerseytravel


